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Hull Affordable Housing Committee
Town Hall
Meeting Minutes ~ April 28, 2005
Members in attendance:  Joan Meschino Chair; Jen Berardi-Constable, Vice-Chair; Harry Hibbard; Jay Szklut.

Also in attendance:  David Twombly, Planning Board.
Meeting called to order by Chair at 4:45 p.m.

Approval of Minutes:  None
Cohasset Sewer Connection:
The AHC discussed the possibility of negotiating with Cohasset for connection to Hull’s Sewer System in exchange for affordable housing units which Hull can get credit for with the State for the purposes of Executive Order 418.  Hull currently has approximately 1 million unused sewer capacity.  J. Szklut advised that other towns have such agreements in place whereby the community providing services does get credit, e.g. Southborough.  J. Szklut will obtain a copy of the agreement.  J. Meschino will advise Town Manager and Town Counsel of the committee’s discussion and let them know the AHC is interested in pursuing this.
Rockland House Road Project:

J. Berardi-Constable and H. Hibbard attended the Planning Board hearing regarding the Rockland House Road proposal and reported back that the Planning Board was interested in the concerns regarding affordable housing.   D. Twombly stated that the Planning Board is interested in discussing affordable housing issues and possible strategies with the AHC.  

The AHC authorized H. Hibbard to attend Town Meeting on May 16th and speak on behalf of the AHC as to its concerns regarding the lack of affordable units contemplated by this project.
Old Business:

The committee tabled discussion regarding a potential committee vacancy until J. Szklut can reach out to the member.  
J. Szklut reported that bids on the J Street properties are due May 9th.  To date, low response with concerns that the bottom price could be too high.  If the bids are not accepted, the AHC agreed to look at the properties again and reconsider presenting an alternative plan to the Board of Selectmen.

Reorganization:

In deference to competing time commitments of the current Chair and with a recognition of the importance of the committee’s work, the AHC discussed reorganizing to make J. Berardi-Constable the new Chair.  J. Meschino reported that although not present, both J. Celini and V. Harte are in agreement with the proposed reorganization.

Motion by J. Meschino, Second by H. Hibbard, to appoint Jennifer Berardi-Constable as Chair and Joan Meschino as Vice-Chair.  Approved, unanimously
New Business: 
J. Berardi-Constable will research other communities accessory apartment by-laws, in particular Duxbury and Barnstable which were reportedly successful.

H. Hibbard will research flexible zoning options, including both inclusionary zoning and incentive zoning.  The idea is to allow increased density in certain circumstances for affordable units with restrictions.   Such zoning by-laws are complex and could require options for buying out of the obligation.  Such funds would be deposited into a housing trust fund for the purposes of creating affordable housing.

Next Meetings:
May 19, 2005




4:00 p.m. at Town Hall

Motion by V. Harte, Second by H. Hibbard, to adjourn meeting.  Approved, unanimously.

6:00 p.m. meeting adjourned.  
Approved: __________
